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The Permanent Council held a special meeting under the chairmanship of Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, Permanent Representative of the United States, to receive Mr. Juan Carlos Varela, Vice President and Minister of Foreign Affairs of Panama. The meeting began at 3:10 p.m.

[image: image2.wmf] 

PERMANENT COUNCIL

 

Extending a warm welcome to Mr. Varela, the Chair of the Permanent Council and the Secretary General of the OAS, Mr. José Miguel Insulza, noted that this was Mr. Varela’s first visit to the Organization’s headquarters since the new government took office in Panama. They said they were pleased that he was visiting as the centenary of the House of the Americas was being celebrated and a few weeks before the fortieth regular session of the General Assembly opens.

After conveying greetings to the members of the Permanent Council, Vice President Varela shared his government’s perspectives on a range of issues of hemispheric interest, which he said called for the urgent attention of the Organization.


The remarks delivered are contained in the minutes of the meeting, document CP/ACTA 1754/10.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
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